
TOWN OF CAMPTON 
PLANNING BOARD MEETING 

MAY 9, 2017 
MINUTES 

 
The Planning Board met this date with Stuart Pitts, Chairman, Greg Jencks, Secretary, 
Chris Kelly and Jay Pafundi, Alternate. 
 
Stuart Pitts opened the meeting at 6:30 PM. 
 
First on the agenda, the Work Session notes for the April 4, 2017 Planning Board meeting. 
Greg Jencks made a motion to approve the Work Session notes, as amended, for the April 4, 2017 
Planning Board meeting.  Chris Kelly seconded the motion.  The Planning Board voted in the  
affirmative, unanimously. 
 
Next on the agenda, the Work Session notes for the May 2, 2017 Planning Board meeting. 
Greg Jencks made a motion to approve the Work Session Notes for the May 2, 2017 Planning Board 
meeting.  Chris Kelly seconded the motion.  The Planning Board voted in the affirmative, unanimously. 
 
Next on the agenda, Greg made a motion to make Jay Pafundi a voting member for this meeting. 
Chris Kelly seconded the motion.  The Planning Board voted in the affirmative, unanimously. 
 
Next on the agenda, Matthew Albee from 5 Town Pound Road.  Matthew wants to open a Disc 
Golf Course to the general public around the beginning of May, 2017.  The course will be called  
White mountain Disc Golf and it is going to be a 9-hole course located on the land at the end of 
the dead- end road. Disc golf is a sport-like golf, where you try to finish the round in the least amount 
of throws, but instead of a club and ball hit into a hole, you throw frisbee-like discs into baskets. 
It is fun, competitive, and inexpensive outdoor recreational sport that is gaining popularity in this 
area.  The parking will be at the end of the dead- end road. The cost will be $5.00 a round and $8.00 
per day.  The course will be open from dusk until dawn during the months with no snow on the ground. 
Matt said that there would be no lighting and signage to start. Stuart told Matt that the Commercial 
Zone goes 500 feet back, and to bear in mind that if 200 people are parking and using the golf course  
then people may complain.   
 
Greg Jencks made a motion to approve the White Mountain Disc Golf, Site Plan Review.  Chris Kelly 
Seconded the motion.  The Planning Board voted in the affirmative, unanimously. 
 
The Planning Board told Matthew that they wished him well in his new venture. 
 
The Planning Board adjourned at 7:30 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
May Brosseau 
Planning Board Clerk 
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